Business Session
2:00 PM – Thursday, April 13, 2023
26th Floor Council Chambers
Those in attendance: Mayor Lucas, Councilmembers: Bough, Parks-Shaw, O’Neill, Ellington, Robinson, Shields, Bunch, Loar, Fowler, and City Manager Brian Platt represented the City Manager's Office.
Approval of Minutes for Business Session of March 16, 2023: Minutes approved unanimously
A presentation on the forthcoming 2023 NFL Draft was delivered by Kimiko Gilmore from the City Manager's Office, Kathy Nelson of the Sports Commission, and Aubrey Walton and John Barker representing the National Football League. The event, set to take place in Kansas City, Missouri, is anticipated to attract in excess of 300,000 participants from both national and international locations. The economic impact of the event is expected to be substantial, with projections suggesting a total value of $125 million, inclusive of both direct and indirect spending. This activity is also forecasted to generate $10 million in local tax revenue. An array of engaging activities, known as the NFL Draft Experience, will be on offer for the attendees. The activities include opportunities for fans to test their football skills, interact with exhibits, and capture photographs with the iconic Vince Lombardi Trophy. Registration for free entry to the event is possible through the NFL One Pass application or via the NFL website, thereby ensuring accessibility for a broad demographic. The 2023 NFL Draft promises to be an excellent platform for Kansas City to demonstrate its ability to host large-scale events and a magnificent exhibition of the sport.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Annual Health Commission Report was presented by Dr. Marvia Jones and Dr. Erica Carney. The Kansas City, Missouri Health Commission understands that there is significant variability in health outcomes and life expectancy depending on factors such as zip code, income, and other social determinants of health. The Commission is committed to reducing these disparities and ensuring that all Kansas City residents have the resources necessary for maintaining good health. In order to achieve this, the Commission has initiated a number of strategies, including the Community Health Improvement Plan (KC-CHIP). The KC-CHIP targets improvements in critical health areas such as maternal and child health, prevention of chronic diseases, and mental health. In order to tackle the social determinants of health and promote health equity across all Kansas City communities, the Commission is actively collaborating with community organizations and grassroots groups. The Commission remains steadfast in its commitment to addressing the root causes of health disparities, which include poverty, housing instability, and lack of healthcare access. Through engaging residents and community partners in the development of solutions to these issues, the Commission is working towards promoting health and well-being for all. By focusing on the social determinants of health and striving to reduce health disparities, the Commission is committed to improving health outcomes and life expectancy for all residents of Kansas City. The Commission will continue to prioritize these strategies and work in collaboration with all stakeholders in order to build a city that is healthier and more equitable.

Closed Session/Litigation Item(s): There was not a motion to go into a closed session 
The meeting adjourned:


